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6th April  2023 

DIARY  DATES 
 

APRIL 

MAY  
Monday 1st 

Term 2 Commences 
 

Friday 5th 

Assembly 9am 
 

Friday 19th 

 Walk Safely to 

School Day 

 Assembly 9am 
 

 

JUNE 
Friday 2nd 

Reconciliation Assembly 

9am 
 

 

 

 

You can contact us: 
Telephone:  8362 4666 
Email:dl.0131.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
Web:  www.norwoodps.sa.edu.au 

Dear  Families, 
 

Well the term has definitely flown by quickly. With only one week until the end of term 

we look back on our highlights, reflect on our progress and set goals for next term. 
 

Harmony Week (20-24th March) is the celebration that recognises our diversity and 

brings together Australians from all different backgrounds. Students were involved in 

a range of learning activities throughout the week which culminated in a fun filled 

assembly. It was great to see so many parents attend, wearing orange and joining in 

with the singing and story. Students then went outside to pop their class balloon 

which was filled with kindness messages. Students also worked with their buddies 

during Buddy Class activities. A big thank you to Anna for all of her work in making 

the week successful and students sharing the messages of kindness. 
 

Yr 3-6 Swimming Carnival (30th March) - Although the weather tried to spoil the day 

by drizzling misty rain for over an hour it did not spoil the day for our students. Our 

House Captains did a great job setting up each of their tents and warming students 

up with the Health Hustle and House Cries. Then the races began with our students in 

yr 4-6 showing off their  swimming skills earning points for their teams. Our Year 3s also 

hopped into the pool doing a range of fun races and dance parties. All the students 

enjoyed the novelty races with the big blow up toys. Joe and Shannon showed their 

commitment by hopping into the water to join in and encourage the students. Lisa, 

Michael and I were happy to squirt students as requested with our water soakers. 

Congratulations to the House Captains—Mia and Ricky - Barossa,  Sarah and Beau— 

Millbrook, Harry and Sofia—Warren  and Zoe and Willow—Para for cheering their 

teams on. Para was the winning team on the day. A big thank you to Joe for all of his 

organisation and preparation for the day. 
 

Parent teacher interviews were well attended and teachers have set goals for 

students to work on for the next term. If you were unable to make a time to meet with 

your child’s class teacher please send them an email to set up a new time either 

face to face or via a phone conversation. Working in partnership with you and 

sharing information about your child helps set them up for success in the classroom. 
 

During term 2, once we are familiar and happy with the format , we will launch a 

revamped school newsletter. Parent feedback at the end of 2022 indicated that the 

newsletter was difficult to read and access on mobile devices. We will be using the 

program Sway to format and publish. We look forward to your feedback once 

launched. We are also looking into other programs which will  enable parents to 

complete online permission forms, making it easier for parents to sign off on 

permissions and for staff to collect notifications of who will be attending. 
 

Norwood’s ANZAC Day Dawn Service is returning 

at the Norwood War Memorial, cnr Osmond Tce 

and The Parade. Students from our school have 

been invited to lay a wreath. The service 

commences at 0620 hours on Tuesday 25th April. 

Students will be in school uniform. If you are 

attending and would like to stand together as a 

group we are meeting at Sfizio’s at 6am.  

 

We “hop you all have an 

eggsellent Easter“ break, 

enjoy the school holidays and 

we look forward to next term. 
  

 

Kind regards, 
 

Melissa  
        

 

 

Proud Sponsor of  
Mulberry Hall 

Friday 7th 

GOOD FRIDAY 
 

Monday 10th 

EASTER MONDAY 

Friday 14th 

LAST DAY OF TERM 
 

EARLY DISMISSAL  

2:15pm 



 

 



 

 

Governing Council News 
During our 2nd governing council meeting for 2023 held Monday 20th March, amendments to the 

Norwood Primary School Constitution were discussed and tabled to be sent for review by the 

Department of Education. We also discussed the viability of commencing an age appropriate 8-week 

coding camp within NPS premises on Mondays during after school hours. Further information on this was 

emailed to families recently. 
 

NPS is happy to announce that it has appointed Sinead Tillman as an Autism Inclusion Teacher.  

The school is given 0.1 salary to facilitate this. Part of her role is to attend training and trial diverse 

strategies in her class while providing a pathway for other staff to be informed and updated.  
 

The school’s homework policy has been given a fresh face by providing staff members and SRC 

students the opportunity to present feedback on the policy.  Parents can also expect a Mobile Devices 

Policy to be circulated soon.   
 

The recently concluded Italian Day was well received and a huge round of appreciation goes out to all 

the parents who helped us with the gelati distribution on this day. We are finalizing an exciting round up 

of community engagement initiatives and events for Term 2 with our annual Art Show sausage sizzle-

bake stall, walk safely to school fundraiser, DoNs, MoNs, a coffee morning and a couple of new 

initiatives for parent reps and the community to get together.   
 

With the school assemblies now being open for parent participation, we urge our wonderful school 

community to attend all our events and your involvement would certainly help us raise more funds for 

the school and help us with some important tasks such as classroom reading, excursions and assistance 

in the uniform shop. You can also help us make improvements by sharing your valuable ideas and 

feedback.  Please reach out to Mel, Lisa, Michael or any of the governing council members. 

Iresha Degamboda on behalf of the Governing Council 

 



 

 

Kaurna Garden 
 

We are very excited to see the significant progress made with the development of our Kaurna 

garden in recent weeks. This has been an ongoing joint project with NOSHC and supported by our 

Governing Council. Betterland Landscaping have completed the earthworks which provide the 

structure of the garden, and with the support of the St Peters Rotary Club and the NPSP Local 

Council we have been able to purchase over 20 different varieties of native plants which are 

indigenous to Tarntanya (the Adelaide Plains). 

 

The garden itself is designed to tell the story of the movement of Kaurna people as the seasons 

change and how this links to their traditional lifestyle. One end of the garden represents the 

wooded area in the foothills of the ranges to the east of Tarntanya, with large plants and a wadli 

(shelter). The area at the other end represents the coastal areas to the west of Tarntanya, with a 

rocky coastline and washed stone as a base representing the beach. The tapa (path) in the middle 

links the two areas, representing the seasonal movement of Kaurna people as they moved from 

country to coast in the warmer months and to source season foods. The stone seating area in the 

centre of the garden represents a Palti Circle, traditionally used for celebrating songs and dances 

with community. The stones are arranged in an open circle to invite all community members to be 

involved. The garden has plantings which have been specifically chosen to link to traditional foods, 

medicines and tools. The purpose of the garden is to create a living outdoor classroom, where 

Local Community members can come to share their knowledge and experiences of traditional 

practices. Our teachers will link the garden to the Australian Curriculum and walk alongside 

students as they explore the traditional practices of First Nations People. NOSHC will also use the 

garden to extend their Aboriginal Education programs. We will continue to strengthen our 

relationship with First Nations Community as we add to the garden, creating a physical celebration 

of our growing connection to Kaurna land. 



 

 



 

 
 

Every day, those working in public education shape futures by 

inspiring children and young  people to reach their full potential. 

ThankED gives everyone the chance to celebrate and thank our 

educators and education staff who are making a difference. 

Send a message through ThankED and say thanks to a teacher, 

leader or other education team member.  

Visit www.education.sa.gov.au/ThankED. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/webforms/thanked


 

 



 

 



 

 

After a long hiatus, it was great to see a cricket team representation for year 4 from the school. It was 

surprising and equally exciting to see under 12 years students transition to serious and competitive 

cricket competition in a short time frame! This competition was a test of stamina (20 over a side), 

synergy and fun. The Norwood Primary School cricket team, with children from years 3, 4 and 6 

participated in the competition.  
 

Our team competed against Marryatville Primary, Linden Park Primary, Burnside Primary, St Joseph’s, 

East Adelaide and Magill Schools. Each player showed great character contributing to victory in 5 of 

their 6 games (all away games and at different venues).  
 

Highlights:  

Game 1 – Norwood PS vs Marryatville PS B – NPS Won 

Game 2 – Norwood PS vs Linden Park PS B – NPS Won 

Game 3 – Norwood PS vs Burnside PS B – NPS Won 

Game 4 – Norwood PS vs St Joseph’s Hectorville – NPS Won 

Game 5 – Norwood PS vs East Adelaide – NPS Lost 

Game 6 – Norwood PS vs Magill School – NPS Won 

 

A big thank you to Joe and Jocelyn for team enrolment, encouragement and enabling resources.  

A massive thanks to all parent volunteers for devoting their early morning time on Saturdays, assisting 

with ground readiness, umpiring, scoring and getting kids ready with their gear. 
 

Looking forward for more enrolments in Term 4 and exciting games of cricket!!! 
 

Shiva Kumar (dad of Anish) - Coach  

Key Members of the Victorious Team: 
 

Standing L-R: Rayhan, Teddy, Anish, Declan, Austin and Ayush 

Sitting L-R: Riveen, Sasen, Ranoday, Hamish & Paarth 

Adelaide Strikers Primary School Cricket 2022/23 

Term 1—Norwood PS Cricket B Grade 



 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Loads of great memories made at the MARS Sports Stadium! 



 

 

 

The Oliphant Science Awards registrations are now open.  
Please collect a registration form and information letter from the 

Front Office. Registrations close 19th May. 



 

 

 

 

Next term Code Camp will be running an afterschool program on  

Mondays from 3.30 – 4.45pm at Norwood Primary School for Year 2—6 students. 
This is a private, extra curricula activity. 

 

Sessions will be held on Monday 8th May to Monday 3rd July,  

with no session on 12th June (for the Public Holiday) 
 

Enrolment can be made online via a booking link.  Please find the booking link HERE 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcodecamp.com.au%2Fnorwood&data=05%7C01%7CKerri.Linke607%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd19aece2b6664e1a7dbb08db2c16c51e%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638152248717230217%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ


 

 

Basketball Players Needed! 
 

The Norwood Flames Basketball Club are looking for a couple of extra players for the  

under 14 Girls district basketball. 
 

Games are held on Saturday mornings. Training is on Tuesday evenings at Loreto College and 

Sunday mornings at the ARC at Campbelltown. 
 

If you are interested in joining or require further information, please call Daniel Hillary (coach  

and dad of Zahra in Year 6) on 0403 133 144. 

Learn an Instrument in 2023 
Students wishing to start learning piano are welcome to contact Learning Through 

Music to enquire about enrolling ready for Term 2!  
 

If you would like to take lessons, please contact  

Learning Through Music via their website www.ltmusic.com.au or email 

info@ltmusic.com.au if you would like further information. 



 

 

 

NORWOOD PS TERM PLANNERS 2023 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 Disclaimer 
Please be aware that the school does not endorse the external activities and organisations advertised in our newsletters—

information is shared in good faith. Parents should exercise due diligence when determining their child’s involvement. 


